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Above Is a photo of the
church from my first
Sunday. During this service
we were blessed to see 4
young people and kids
receive the gift of God’s
Spirit. We were blessed with
the ministry of a guest
speaker as well as a bible
study by Brazilian
missionaries to Cape Verde.
On the right is my friend
Eduardo and I who I’ve been
blessed to become good
friends with during my time
here.

Praise the Lord! If you are reading this I would
like to say thank you for the support in this
endeavor! It is hard to believe that half of my
time in Sao Paulo is already over. These first
four weeks have been full of amazing
experiences. The work here in the suburb of
Mooca is thriving under the leadership of
Missionary Anderson and local pastor Ronilson.

MOOCA IPUB

During my time in Mooca I have been able to offer help
by setting up sound for events such as their Bible
school graduation, as well as helping with their Father’s
day service.



We started right after we
landed with an outreach
event for a special
service. Outreach in
Pauini is a far cry from
anywhere else. To let
people know about the
event we had a parade of
about 10 cars, 20
motorcycles and a truck
full of a band playing
worship music that drove
through the entire city
with flags and signs.

One of my favorite parts of the last few weeks
has been the trip out to the Amazon that I took
with Missionary Anderson. We traveled out
from São Paulo, to Rio Branco where we then
took a bush plane out to the small city of
Pauini. Despite getting sick during my last few
days there this was an amazing experience to
have. We had 4 services during our time there
along with district elections.

AMAZONIAN RIVER DISTRICT
CONFERENCE 2025

On the right you will see part
of the parade and then a
picture of the first
service.Throughout the week
this building would continue
to fill up until the last service
where probably 100 people
were standing. 



This continued on into the
night services as the youth’s
hunger for God is powerful
just like the adults.  As we
finished the rest of the
conference each service the
power and liberty of God
grew in a powerful way and
we had an amazing time
worshipping. It was a
Successful conference and
great things are happening
in the river district of the
Amazon.

I was thankful to be given the opportunity to
speak to the young people of this event. The
youth in the river district were amazing to be
able to spend time with, and I am thankful for
the time I was given. We had a powerful altar
call where God reminded us of the love he has
for us and that he is with us in every situation
that we go through in life.
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I was thankful to be able to spend a lot of time with
amazing men and women of God during this weekend.
every single person was so welcoming and a blessing to
be around. Above you’ll see a picture of us traveling into
Pauini with the national secretary of the IPUB of Brazil. As
a whole this first month has been a great time and I am
looking forward to seeing what God does in the coming
weeks. Thank you for all your prayers and support!


